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Message to the collaborators of the Society of St. Paul 

Dear collaborators, 

 We, the members of IX General Chapter of the Society of St. Paul, send you 

warm greetings and at the same time wish to express our appreciation for your 

significant contribution in our apostolic endeavours. 

 The Society of St. Paul is grateful to you for your valuable collaboration in 

fulfilling its charismatic mission handed down to us by Blessed James Al-

berione in the Church: to proclaim the gospel in and through the modern 

means of communication in the present culture of communication. 

 We come to you well aware that the challenges which await us in carrying 

out and in re-launching our apostolic mission demand a greater harmony, par-

ticipation and responsibility also from your part. On the other hand, the rich-

ness of your persons expressed not only in the professionalism but also in the 

sharing of the same values, is a reason and an impulse for growth of the apos-

tolic activity which we share. 

 Therefore, dear collaborators, the members of the IX General Chapter of the 

Society of St Paul, send each one of you our sincere and warm greetings, im-

ploring the Lord’s blessings on you and on your families through the interces-

sion of St Paul and of Blessed James Alberione.  

Ariccia (Rome), 13 May 2010 

THE MEMBERS OF IX GENERAL CHAPTER OF THE SSP 


